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Vargo Victor News

Weekly newsletter                                           September 16, 2011

Reading

     This week we had a busy ‘language arts’ week.  We’ve looked at the MEAP prototype as a review of what the real MEAP will look like.  We also did a ‘writing’ week.  We are learning to write ‘beautiful beginnings’, marvelous middles’, and ‘’excellent endings.’      The children are doing a fine job . . . they are quite a group of authors.  Watch for lots of writing to be done this year.  
English

     Because of our writing and MEAP review this week, we didn’t do specific English lessons.  Next week, we will be learning about subject and predicates in a sentence.  We will also be talking about nouns and verbs.
Spelling

     Study, study, study! Look over the words this weekend at home. 
Science

    We are finished with Lessons 1 & 2 in chapter 10.  We’ve learned a lot of interesting “matter” in these lessons.  Be sure to talk with your 4th graders about the two systems of measurement, volume, density, mass, and area.  Our 3rds also started their lessons in Science in their classrooms this week.  
Social Studies

[image: image3.wmf]   In Social Studies, the 4th graders are learning about the four different types of scientists - Historian, Geographer, Political Scientists, and Economist.  Next week we’ll look into primary and secondary sources of history.
Math

    We continue to study large numbers.  We’ve learned to round numbers into the millions.  These students are very smart and eager learners. (  
     Place value continues to be reinforced through our calendar math and assignments.   We will begin our individual math lessons in a few weeks.  Next week, the children will set a goal and work independently to achieve it.
Teacher Info

   It’s hard to believe that we’ve been together as a class for 2 weeks. I feel the children are learning to work together as a team.  We have learned a lot of information and classroom procedures. We’ve also worked on listening to directions and focusing on our oral discussions.  Most of the work is being done together as a learning tool.  Be sure to look over the paper they bring each day.
     Monday, September 19th is Grandparents Day at Edgerton.  Our grandparents will arrive at 11:20 in our room and they’re invited to join their grandchild at 11:50 for a delicious school lunch.  I’m looking forward to meeting all of them.
   Don’t forget our Scholastic book order is due Fri.  September 23rd.
     Thank you to everyone who sent in their 1,000,000 words about your child!  I’ve loved reading them!! (



























